
  

Contact Us At: 

Shady Side Elementary 
4859 Atwell Road 

Shady Side, Maryland 20764 
 
Principal:  Mrs. Melissa L. Brown 
Asst. Principal:  Mrs. Rebecca Ahrons 
Phone:  410-222-1621      Fax:  410-867-4921 
Health Room:  410-222-2955 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ll 

 

 

 

 

 

Assistant Principal’s Message: 
 
Hello Shady Side Families, 

 

We have reached May and the final marking period of the school year. We continue to encourage students to remain 

focused and engaged in learning!  Our schoolwide iReady Challenge is in full swing, with the goal to have every child 

complete 30 minutes in math and reading weekly.  The PTO is also hosting the virtual Dance-A-Thon, which 

incorporates character building and movement into the school day.  The attendance challenge continues, we are excited 

to see our hybrid students in the classroom and virtual students logged in, with cameras on, daily.  With so much 

happening at Shady Side, we are confident that our scholars will continue to soar to success.   

 

Teacher Appreciation Week is May 3rd- May 7th. Our teachers continue to go above and beyond to support student 

learning, in-person and virtually. Teacher Appreciation Week activities have been created to celebrate teachers and all 

they do for our students, families, and communities. Details were shared through social media and Connect ED 

messaging.  We encourage all learners to participate each day. Lastly, special thanks to our wonderful PTO for hosting 

a boxed luncheon for the Shady Side staff on Tuesday, May 4th.  We are truly grateful for the continuous community 

support.   

 

Please continue to look for updates and important information through Connect ED messaging and social media.  As 

always, Mrs. Brown and I are here to support you and your children. Please reach out to us via email or a call to the 

office if you need assistance. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Becky Williams-Ahrons  

Assistant Principal 

 

Missy Brown  

Principal  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

May 

7 Interims to be sent home. 

21 Spirit Day – Celebrating the USA Day 

27/28 Spring Conferences for PreK, Kindergarten 

 & ECI Schools closed for those students. 

31 Memorial Day – All Schools & Central  

 Offices closed. 

 

June 

17/18 End of fourth marking period (45 days). 

 Two-hour early dismissal for all students. 

18 Last day for students. 

21 Last day for teachers. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

School Meals @ Curbside 

 

AACPS is serving free breakfast, lunch, 

dinner, and a snack to children, ages  

2–18. There are no income 

restrictions. 

 

Meals are served Monday through 

Friday. Meals are available curbside 

from noon–12:30 p.m. at Shady Side 

Elementary. 

                  

 
 

Menus are attached to the newsletter. 

 

**Important Chromebook 

Information** 
 

Hybrid students MUST bring their 
Chromebook EVERY DAY they attend 
school in the black case FULLY 
CHARGED. 
 
Please give a reminder to your child to use 
the school issued Chromebooks in a 
responsible and safe manner. You are 
responsible for the theft, loss, damage, or 
misuse of the Chromebook and its power 
adapter. We do not want you to be in this 
situation. Please remind your child that this is 
a fragile piece of technology that it is.  
 
If your child’s Chromebook needs to be 
serviced by the Computer Tech, please 
disinfect the Chromebook before dropping it 
off at the school. Also, when dropping off the 
Chromebook, please do not forget to bring 
the power adapter with you. 
 
Please notify the office before dropping off 
your child’s device at 410-222-1621. 
 

Online Kindergarten Registration 

From the AACPS Homepage, please follow the steps 

below to begin the enrollment process: 

 

• Right click on the Hyperlink below  

https://secure.aacps.org/webapps/SEFP/en-US/OSS 

 

• Click Open Hyperlink 

 

• In the Online Enrollment box click Begin Form. 

Follow the steps to begin registration. 

 

Please free to call or email Mrs. Hudson if you have any 

questions. 410-222-1621 or tlhudson@aacps.org 

 

 

 

 

AACPS Summer Programs – 2021 

 

AACPS has planned a wide range of 

summer programs for elementary, 

middle and high school students. Please 

take time to review our Summer 2021 

website at http://www.aacps.org/summer 

Check back often as new offerings will 

be posted weekly. 

https://secure.aacps.org/webapps/SEFP/en-US/OSS
http://www.aacps.org/summer


Important Information and Reminders 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

School Hours 

8:55-9:10  Unloading Buses/Cars—PK-5 

9:15   Instruction Begins (3-5) 

(Welcome to Learning block for PK-2 students in the 

building only) 

 

9:45   Instruction Begins (PK-2) 

3:40   Pack for Dismissal (PK-5) 

3:45   Begin Dismissing Buses/Cars 

 

 

Masks 
 

Students MUST wear masks at all times on bus, in 

the classroom, and on the playground except while 

eating/drinking or during designated outdoor mask 

breaks.  Gator mask are not allowed to be worn at 

school. 

 

 

 

Late Arrival/Early Dismissal 
 

As much as possible, on your student’s two days at 

school, please have them arrive on time, using their 

normal transportation, and plan for them to stay the entire 

day.  Parents who do drop off or pick-up students on off 

times should call ahead, ring the doorbell, and you will 

await your child(ren) outside on the sidewalk. 

 

ORDERING ONLINE 

Place your yearbook order by going Go to link to this link: 

http://yearbooks.classic-photo.com/MD422016/home3/Bookstore.jsp 
 

Sign up to create an account for first time users 

• Select blue Order button under book you want to order 

• Shopping Cart openings then enter # of books 

• Enter Student Name (for each book if more than 1 is ordered) 

• Enter Teacher Last Name Only (for each book if more than 1 is ordered) 

• Select Checkout 

• Enter Billing Information (check box at bottom for shipping same as billing) 

• Select Next 

• Review Order then select continue 

• Enter Payment Information then select Pay 

  
Deadline to order SHADY SIDE ELEMENTARY 

yearbook is May 8, 2021 
If you have any questions, feel free to email 

rquigley@aacps.org 

http://yearbooks.classic-photo.com/MD422016/home3/Bookstore.jsp


Congratulations April Scholars of the Month  

 

 

 

Mrs. Shryock (Pre-K) – Olivia Figgins  Mrs. Duval (3rd gr.) – Landon Griffith 

Miss Taylor (Kind.) – Jessie Sweeney  Miss Paolitto (4th gr.)  – Sophia Fonfara  

Mrs. Kaye (Kind.) –  Rhyan Gross   Mrs. Parks (4th gr.) – Austyn Monn 

Mrs. Mitchell (Kind.) – Jamie Meta   Mrs. Langford-Howell (4th gr.) – Shawn Malley 

Mrs. Auth (Kind.) –  Izabella Christianson  Mrs. Weckel (5th gr.) – Seneca Braun 

Mrs. Pannell (Kind.) – Brycen Kane  Mrs. Howell (5th gr.) – Kyleih Stauffer 

Mrs. Sturgell (1st gr.) – Trent Easton  Mrs. Flanders (5th gr.) – Trevor Walburn 

Mr. Witmer (1st gr.) – Charlotte Dohne  Miss Shryock (Art) – Nick Gonzalez  

Ms. Connolly (1st gr.) – Tristan Scott  Mrs. Bacon (PE) – Kamden Avery 

Mrs. True (1st gr.) –  Silas Richards   Mrs. Wolfstone-Smith (EEE) – Mason Purdy 

Mrs. Anderson (2nd gr.) – Mason Stephens  Mrs. Kochanski (EEE) – Hannah Fleming 

Mrs. Fladung (2nd gr.) – Garth Frazier  Mrs. Witmer (Music) – Dylan Masuicca 

Ms. Brown (2nd gr.) – Dylan Houchen  Dr. Orr (Instrumental) – Annabelle Jackson  

Mr. Tuttle (3rd gr.) – Dominic DeAngelis  Ms. Walsh (Media) – Ethan Mitchell 

Ms. Maloney (3rd gr.) – Ethan Smith   
 

 

Principal’s Honor Roll Scholars for the 3rd Marking Period 

 

2nd Grade: Leon Cherry, Madison Duckworth, Isabella Giddings, Caitlyn Hardesty, Lillian Hemmer,  

Dylan Houchen, Jason Huston, Christina Jones, Dominic LoCastro, Remy Poland, Sadie Pulanco,  

Lillian MacDonald, James Schreffler, Mason Stephens, Emma Tang, Alivia Troese, Madeline Viverette, 

Dominic Will, Emma Young, 3rd Grade: Austin Applekamp, Henry Dwyer, Annabelle Jackson, Basil Kane, 

Alana Kannegieser, Jaden Lilja, Aubree Moulden, Sarah Piche, Emma Rathell, Ava Serrano, Ethan Smith, 

Caleb Tomlinson, Madilyn Vandevort, Amelia Wright, 4th Grade: Remi Choe, Dane Demont, Shannon 

Escobar-Fauzi, Dyllan Ferraro, Madison Lanham, Vivian Lowe, Antonio Romano, Alana Sampson,  

Madelyn Schreffler, Imani Watkins-Coates, Vivienne Will, 5th Grade: Jeremiah Buie, Anna Marcinik,  

Victoria Quintero, Addisyn Swartz, Charles Venters, Lynzey Zeldis,  

 

 

Honor Roll Scholars for the 3rd Marking Period 

 

2nd Grade:  Kyra Armstrong, Everett Braun, Kaylee Cook, Elaina Davis, Drew Ferraro, Garth Frazier, Jacob 

Hines, Dylan Houchen, Parker Joseph, Caroline Lopez, Maddox Matoka, Chase Mollish, Natalie Monn,  

David Rodas-Castro, Myles Schrumm, Andrew Seibel, Emma Snider, Kaylee Sprague, Emma Tucker,  

Makenzie Twigg, Cameron Wajbel, Jaylen Wilde, Daniel Yuhas, 3rd Grade:  Caliana Avery, Lucas Burgoon, 

Sophia Cosgrove, Cullen Davis, Dominic DeAngelis, Nathan Dohne, Rubee-Sol Fincher, Abby Greer, Nicholas 

Guy, Christopher Holland, Tessa Holliday, Gracelynn Jackson, Annabelle Lee, Noah Lee, Andrew Lewis, Mya 

Litz, Logan Marsters, Andrew McNeill, Alex Mercer, Katherine Mercer, Rielly Meta, Ethan Mitchell, Olivia 

O’Connor, Riley Small, Ryan Trickett, Elise Witmer, Savannah Wolfe, 4th Grade: Charli Bell, Alyssa Brennan, 

Devin Diggs, Julian Delozier, Auryn Fincher, Sophia Fonfara, Isabel Gould, Endy Graf, Hanna Gryzbowski, 

Grace Haley, Madison Hall, Steven Hardy, Ryleigh Hoff, Makenzy Hughes, McKayla Kreiter, Zackary 

Lancaster, Brady Marquart, Austyn Monn, Alberto Montes, Henry Nurmi, Addison O’Lare, Braxton Perkins, 

Anna Posdziech, Mason Purdy, Joseph Riley, Mary Schorr, Logan Schulz, Maddox Schrumm, James Soriero, 

Christian Walters 

 

 



 

Honor Roll Scholars for the 3rd Marking Period 

 

5th Grade: Madison Brantner, Seneca Braun, Lola DeAngelis, Ally DiNenna, Daniel Duckworth, Alex 

Dziengeleski, Bentley Fowler, Nicholas Gonzales, Liam Grigg, Jake Harris, Kol Harris, Taylor Henkensiefken, 

Zoey Howes, Ewan Ivey, Josh Larrimore, Colton Lopez, Ian Marshall, Owen Mercer, Joshua Piche, Abigail 

Puglia, Mya Robles, Erika Smith, Makalya Squibb, Nicklas Smith, Kyleih Stauffer, Peyton Talbott, Nicholas 

Walters, Ella Watkins 

 

 

Citizenship Scholars for the 3rd Marking Period 

 

Pre-K: Oliva Figgins, Isabella George, Jason Twigg, Kind: Julian Bedard, Izabella Christianson, Avery 

Doswell, Mark Figgins, Alice Gardner, Tucker Joseph, William Lanham, Ava Moulden, Melody Poling, 

Griffon Snyder, 1st Grade: Olivia Bolyard, Stanley Cruz, Madeline DiMarco, Madison Duckworth, Hope 

Gross, Kamdyn Hopkinson, Alex King, Dominic LoCastro, Jake Reiger, Tristan Scott, 2nd Grade: Leon 

Cherry, Drew Ferraro, Jason Huston, Emma Young, 3rd Grade: Lucas Burgoon, Nathan Dohne, Henry Dwyer, 

Rubee-Sol Fincher, Alana Kannegieser, Sarah Piche, Madilyn Vandevort, 4th Grade: Madison Lanham,  

Shawn Malley, Austyn Monn, Addison O’Lare, Maggie Pearson, Lara Velasco Zapata, Vivienne Will,  

5th Grade: Gracie Bolyard, Jackson Comer, Sofie Gilpin, Ewan Ivey, Ian Marshall  

 

 

Perfect Attendance Scholars for the 3rd Marking Period 

 

Pre-K: Abigail Cesario, Cassie Cook, Noah Dustin, Ivan Mendez, Alanna Monn, Georgia Morrison, Nicholas 

Nurmi, Emma Poling, Jaclyn Sweeney, Kind: Mack Anderson, Dalton Arnold, Kamden Avery, Jace Comer, 

Gracelyn Davis, Rosalynn Dempsey, Lily Drennan, Avery Doswell, Caleb Duval, Henry Duval, Alice Gardner, 

Rhyan Gross, Brycen Kane, Piper Logston, Ava Moulden, Melody Poling, Emma Posdziech, Lucas Repass, 

Natalie Sparacino, Jessie Sweeney,Oliver Weckel, 1st Grade: Lucas Anderson, Eviana Bedard, Samuel Biddle, 

Connor Bruce, Nolan Burgoon, Jermell Butler, Chase Cook, Charlotte Dohne, Thomas Fleming, Hope Gross, 

Rayce Hostetter, Brian Jones, Charli Kannegieser, Jesse Kocher, Hudson O’Lare, Sophia Morrison, Dylan 

Masuicca, Annabelle Mutchler, Jemma Perkins, Tyler Piche, Jacob Rattie, Jake Reiger, Ethan Stanley, Owen 

Thomas, 2nd Grade: Parker Clorety, Kaylee Cook, Elaina Davis, Molly Fonfara, Caitlyn Hardesty, Lillian 

Hemmer, Jacob Hines, Dylan Houchen, Christina Jones, Dominic LoCastro, Lillian MacDonald, Maddox 

Matoka, Chase Mollish, Liam Moyer, Remy Poland, Mason Stephens, Madeline Viverette, Cameron Wajbel, 

3rd Grade: Austin Applekamp, Caliana Avery, Jackson Boquel, Lucas Burgoon, Brody Criss, Dominic 

DeAngelis, Chloe Amaya-Diaz, Henry Dwyer, Landon Griffith, Christopher Holland, Tessa Holliday, 

Annabelle Jackson, Gracelynn Jackson, Basil Kane, Alana Kannegieser, Annabelle Lee,  Jaden Lilja, Logan 

Marsters, Aubree Moulden, Sarah Piche, Carter Poole, Emma Rathell, Ava Serrano, Riley Small, Laney Wilson, 

4th Grade: Alyssa Brennan, Remi Choe, Dane Demont, Sophia Fonfara, Jesse Gonzalez, Isabel Gould, Emri 

Hostetter, Makenzy Hughes, McKayla Kreiter, Avery Marquart, Brady Marquart, Austyn Monn, Addison 

O’Lare, Maggie Pearson, Mason Purdy, Alana Sampson, Mary Schorr, Logan Schulz, Avery Snowden, Antonio 

Romano, Lara Velasco Zapata, Christian Walters, 5th Grade: Madison Brantner, Jeremiah Buie, Jackson 

Comer, Lola DeAngelis, Logan Drummer, Bentley Fowler, Gavin Frazier, Tyler Griffin, Zayda Holliday, Ewan 

Ivey, Joshua Larrimore, Anna Marcinik, Joshua Piche, Hunter Purner, Erika Smith, Nicklas Smith, Kyleih 

Stauffer, Addisyn Swartz, Peyton Talbott, Jasmine Turner, Nicholas Walters, Charles Venters, Lia Zinn 

 

 



Exceptional Attendance Scholar’s for the 3rd Marking Period 

 

Pre-K: Lincoln Anderson, Vivian Bedard, Olivia Figgins, Hannah Fleming, Lillian Fowler, Kaden Francis, 

Sawyer Rathell, Jason Twigg, Kind.: Lacey Anderson, Julian Bedard, Raegan Crutchfield, Austin Dohne, 

Lukas Evers, Hunter Grzybowski, Lydia Hall, Olivia Herold, Tucker Joseph, Scott Kopitskie, Bishop Litz, 

Jamie Meta, Madeline Potter, Maddox Shields, Griffon Snyder, Roman Taylor, Cole Vanorsdale, Carter 

Walker, 1st Grade: Olivia Bolyard, Luella Bressler, Jacob Criss, Lily Dustin, Trent Easton, Mia Grzybowski, 

Ryan Hemmer, Kamdyn Hopkinson, Colton Ivey, Andrew Kellar, Alex King, Delaney King, Ellie Knight-

Robert, Charlie Lanham, Brody Mallo, Vangie Nurmi, Virginia Pearson, Paige Price, Linkin Snyder, Ruby 

Shook, Kellan Watkins, Madison Wilburn, 2nd Grade: Nathan Dohne, Madison Duckworth, Garth Frazier, 

Parker Joseph, Natalie Monn, Sadie Pulanco, David Rodas-Castro, James Schreffler, Emma Tang, Emma 

Young, 3rd Grade: Sophia Cosgrove, Mya Litz, Abriella Lott, Andrew McNeill, Alex Mercer, Ethan Mitchell, 

Katherine Nurmi, Olivia O’Connor, Mia Prochazka, Ethan Smith, Ryan Trickett, 4th Grade: Devin Diggs, 

Rosalyn Gray, Zackary Lancaster, Madison Lanham, Ian Marshall, Delaney Moxley, Henry Nurmi, Kaylynn 

Nelligan, Jaida Obasi, Declan Plude, Abigail Puglia, Skyler Sames, Madelyn Schreffler, James Soriero, Trinity 

Wasson, 5th Grade: Seneca Braun, Gianna Davis, Ally DiNenna, Daniel Duckworth, Alex Dziengeleski, Zoey 

Howes, Antonio Lindskold, Colton Lopez, Mya Robles, Autumn Small, Lola Snowden, Makayla Squibb, Olivia 

True, Carter Turner, Ella Watkins, Keona White, Lynzey Zeldis,  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  Happy May everyone!  I’m excited to share that I have been able to announce several classes 

  this past month as completing their class attendance posters.  Ask your child if their class 

was recognized on the morning announcements and what their reward was.  I hope more classes complete 

their posters in the upcoming weeks.   

 

During the month of May, classroom guidance lessons will focus on Careers and the workforce.  I am in the 

beginning stages of planning a virtual Career Day for our students.  In the past our Career Days have been 

awesome here at SSES. It may be a little different for us in the virtual setting, but I am looking forward to 

the possibilities.  If you are interested in participating, please email me at lblandford@aacps.org.  The plan 

is to hold the event in early June.  More information will be forthcoming.   

  

 

Guidance News 
Ms. Blandford 

 

mailto:lblandford@aacps.org


 
 

  
 

 

 
 
 
Books help students explore, inspire interests, and launch investigations. Share 
titles and start discussions that will encourage them to observe, wonder, predict, 
invent, and evaluate the world around them. 
 
Be on the lookout for a new AACPS Unites book and activities for the month of May. 
The focus will be on Developing Passion and Perseverance. 
 

https://www.aacps.org/aacpsunites 
 

 
Don’t forget students have access to hundreds of books through Scholastic Digital Literacy Pro!  
There is something for everyone! 

 

 
 

  

Summer Reading suggested book lists are 

now available! 

 

PreK-2nd Grade 
https://www.aacps.org/cms/lib/MD02215556/Centricity/Dom

ain/301/Summer%20Reading%202020.1.pdf 

 

Grades 3-6 
https://www.aacps.org/cms/lib/MD02215556/Centricity/Dom

ain/301/Summer%20Reading%202020.2.pdf 

 

 

Reading News 
Mrs. Blundell and Mrs. Whalen 

 

https://www.aacps.org/aacpsunites
https://www.aacps.org/cms/lib/MD02215556/Centricity/Domain/301/Summer%20Reading%202020.1.pdf
https://www.aacps.org/cms/lib/MD02215556/Centricity/Domain/301/Summer%20Reading%202020.1.pdf
https://www.aacps.org/cms/lib/MD02215556/Centricity/Domain/301/Summer%20Reading%202020.2.pdf
https://www.aacps.org/cms/lib/MD02215556/Centricity/Domain/301/Summer%20Reading%202020.2.pdf


  

Cultural Arts News 

 

EEE - Mrs. W-S and Mrs. Kochanski 

   

 

 

Hello Friends and Families! 
 

May will usher in some very exciting units for our students at Shady Side! 

Valerie Branch will join our 2nd grade classes for a virtual dance residency.  Each class will 

meet with Ms. Branch during four classes in May and the beginning of June.  We look forward 

to welcoming Ms. Branch and learning about movement and expression through her engaging 

residency. 
 

Mrs. Kochanski’s PreK and Kindergarten students are continuing to explore sound in a unit 

called Let’s Make Some Noise. All first graders are exploring improvisation in various art 

forms.  
 

Mrs. W-S’s Kindergarten students are learning all about museums, curating museum collections, 

and even creating their own Museum of Very Small Things.  This unit will continue through mid-

May.  Grown-ups are asked to please take a photo of their kindergartner’s Museum and email it 

to Mrs. W-S along with the student’s name and homeroom teacher.  A slide presentation of all 

the museums will be shared at the culmination of the unit.   
 

Third graders will continue their studies of birds through our Becoming Curious About Birds 

unit.  Fourth and fifth graders have begun a unit entitled Graffiti! And in addition to learning 

about some famous Graffiti artists, past and present, they are also learning and developing 

their own graffiti styles (tags). 

Please remind your students to check their EEE Google Classroom Stream and Classwork tabs 

for important information and materials needs for each week’s class.  As a reminder, lessons 

are posted weekly that provide full information for the exploration of the week as well as a list 

of materials that students should have with them during class.  Your support is greatly 

appreciated! 
 

Enjoy the beautiful weather! 
 

~Mrs. W-S & Mrs. Kochanski 
 



 

Cultural Arts News 

 

Art – Miss Shryock 
 

SSES artists and families!   

 

Congratulations to Lola DeAngelis and Ella Watkins for being selected for the All-County Art 

Exhibition. Here is Lola's stop motion project for Art for a Cause and Ella's Deconstructed Macro 

Photography image. Great job ladies! Our end of the school year art exhibition will be shared May 

24th. If your student is a primary student (PK-2nd Grade) feel free to take a picture and upload to the 

Art Show Submission in their Google Classroom or feel free to send their name and the photo to   

301-892-3111. Intermediate students (3rd-5th grade) will be uploading in class. This is an option 

activity to share all we have created and accomplished this school year! Continue to encourage your 

student to come to art with their materials needed for their project and their dedication to being a 

good artist!        

 

Click on the cone to view    Ella’s Stop Motion  

Lola’s Stop Motion      Project… 

Project… 

PE – Mrs. Bacon  

Hello families! I hope you and your loved ones are able to enjoy the glimpses of nicer weather. As the 
weather warms up, it is crucial that your children get outside for active play. Children should get 60 
minutes of physical activity every day! Since our students are spending most of their day on the computer, 
physical activity is even more important. To encourage movement during PE we will be entering our dance 
and rhythm unit followed by a nutrition unit. My goal is to educate your children on the importance of 
feeding our bodies what they need to be healthy, as well as stressing the importance of movement. Please 
encourage your students to complete all classwork during PE and to participate as much as possible. 
 

Media News – Mrs. Guy  

We are continuing to read books for the Maryland Black-Eyed Susan Award. Students will vote for their favorite book 

from the 15 selected books at the end of May. Ask your child which has been their favorite so far! (I personally love 

Rescue and Jessica!) 

3rd-5th grade will be continuing to learn coding skills in Scratch. They are combining the skills they have learned so far 
into a "Chase Game" that will include sound and point counter. After they finish Scratch, they will also do another 
WeVideo project and create a Book Trailer for a favorite book.  
 

Be on the lookout for information about the Spring Scholastic Book Fair coming up at the end of May!  
 

LolaD 1.mp4

 



 
Cultural Arts News 

 

 
Instrumental News – Dr. Orr  
Instrumental musicians spring into May by exploring the many facets of music.  The Advanced Band will 
explore musical concepts including the crescendo, diminuendo and the keys of Ab and Eb. Additionally, they 
will learn about the life and times of Elger, Gliere, and Tchaikovsky.  The Beginning Band will play their first 
concert piece, “Eagle Summit March” and explore the musical concepts of vivace, mezzo forte and mezzo 
piano.  The Beginning Orchestra will add the second tetrachord, G Down Tetrachord, and has learned the D 
major scale.  They will continue to practice proper bow placement, reinforcing of the bow hold.  Additionally, 
they will explore the octave “Ds,” first and second ending, and the ensemble pieces, “Obsiwanta” and 
“Grand Canyon Waltz.” The Intermediate Orchestra will discover staccato, legato, dotted quarter note, and 
bow divisions.  Additionally, they will explore the life and times of Dvorak. Finally, the Advanced Orchestra 
will dive into C Down Tetrachord, ritardando, and the ensemble pieces “Copy Cat,” “Grandma’s Song II” and 
“Frist Concert Piece.”  The band and orchestra are ready to make May Marvelous! 
 
As the instrumental department enters the final countdown to the end of the year, families and students 
need to know the timeline.  Students will once again be presenting their skills in an end of the year 
presentation.  Instrumental students will record one song of their choice to highlight the growth in their 
musical skills over the school year.  The deadline to submit the recording to Google Classroom is May 7, 
2021.  Students were informed of the presentation the week of April 21, 2021.  The completed Instrumental 
Spring Recital will be available for viewing by families in your child’s instrumental Google Classroom the 
week of May 17, 2021.  Please do not download or copy the video as those actions violate copyright laws.  
The week of May 24-28, 2021 will be filled with activities that do not require playing an instrument, so 
students may bring their school loaned instruments back to the school.  Formal instrumental music 
instruction ends on Friday, May 28, 2021.  Finally, all school instruments should be returned to Shady Side 
Elementary School by June 2, 2021, so they may be cleaned, repaired, and inventoried in preparation for 
the next school year. 

Music News – Mrs. Witmer 

Hello Shady Side Families!  It is hard to believe we are in the 4th Quarter of the school year!  Although Music 

Class looked quite different this year, I have enjoyed our time spent creating and learning about music!  This 

month, Kindergarten will work on performing rhythms from sight and also explore AB form and instruments.  

First grade will identify and use their four voice types as well as learn a new rhythmic value: the half note.  

Second grade will read and sing with a solfege syllables and hand signs as well as learn about instrument 

families of the orchestra.  In Third grade, we will identify Major and Minor tonality and explore expressive 

elements such as tempo and articulation.  Fourth grade students will study Introduction and Coda and learn 

about the instruments and music of Band and Orchestra ensembles.  Our 5th grade students have begun a new 

project where they will design a Musical Theme Park complete with short melodies to accompany each 

attraction.  I am really excited to see what they create! 

 

In Chorus this month, we will continue working on our song for our “Virtual Performance” and explore stage 

presence in the virtual setting.  Additionally, there are two solo opportunities for our song.  If you child is 

interested, I will have him or her submit a short video in the coming weeks!  If your child is enrolled in 

Chorus, please ensure they attend our weekly Meet:  Mondays at 1:40 p.m. 





  


